Meeting Minutes – August 20, 2003

Held at the Chin/Akers residence at 10123 Orcas Avenue

Present:

  Board Members: Chris Akers, Mo Budlong, Vito Paoletta, and Michael Pelatt

  Homeowners: Darrin Chin, Eric Hamilton, Marie Brunner, and Bonnie Mason

Meeting was called to order by Michael Pelatt at 7:20pm

Agenda: (1) finalize plans for block party on September 13th (2) social committee and 

(3) Trails committee.

Treasurer’s report given by Chris Akers

 Operating Fund      11,936.45

 Reserve Fund          28,686.09

 Total Assets          $40,622.54

The minutes from the 7/15/03 were read and approved with the correction of Michele Swallow’s resignation from the Architectural Committee.

There was a discussion involving homeowners and past due accounts which was not on the agenda for this meeting.  B. Mitchell, a homeowner, is in arrears in the amount of $615.42.  A certified letter had been sent to her several weeks prior, but Westcom has received no return receipt.  Michael Pelatt had posted another reminder letter on her front door.  Of the Board members present, all felt that legal action should be taken against Ms. Mitchell.

A suggestion followed as to the sending of a courtesy notice to a homeowner who is late in paying their dues, but not yet delinquent. Mike Pelatt said that he would contact Westcom about this.

Eric Hamilton and Bonnie Mason discussed the status of the architectural committee. Approval was given for the room addition at 10916 Meseta, the Amer residence.  Horse keeping guidelines were followed in accordance with DBS and city codes.  Blaine Green requested a copy of the plans and Bonnie Mason agreed to handle that request.

Eric Hamilton reviewed the actions to be taken prior to the annual block party.  Volunteers were requested to help with the Costco/Smart & Final run.

Michael Pelatt discussed the verbal bid of $7000.00 that had been received relative to the rebuild of the horse trail on Janetta Way.  A final bid had not been received by the time of the meeting. Bonnie Mason offered to research Class 2 base for the horse trails and recycled rubber tires as an alternative to Class 2 base. The Board took no action.

Vito Paoletta offered to acquire 5 new homeowners baskets to be deliver to: Gary & Diana Barsegyan, 10124 Orcas 

David & Helen Lund, 10056 Clybourn

Brian & Marie Brunner, 10121 Janetta Way

Sarkis & Annette Prusalian, 10146 Janetta Way

Charles Zabalaga – 10906 Wicks

Swales/Culverts – It was suggested that the next newsletter contain a reminder to homeowners that clearing and clearance of the swales and culverts is the responsibility of the individual homeowner and not the association.

There being no further business at this time a motion was made by Mo Budlong and seconded by Eric Hamilton to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:43pm.

